Would you make any recommendations or changes or additions for future classes?

I really don't have that many suggestions on how to improve the PLA. I think as the program develops and grows, the necessary changes will take place. But for me, my experience has been really positive. There are only two comments I would make. First is that in the senior year essays, there are many similar questions. I felt that by the time I had finished two, I had written all I had to say about the topic of leadership, yet I still had five more essays to write. Rather than "assess your leadership" and "describe your leadership style" or "what traits define a good leader" and  "how does personality play in leadership" the questions could be more specific. Ask us to write a case study about a specific leader and how it is similar to our leadership style or ask how we would have handled a situation differently. I think these abstract overarching questions are used too frequently and lose their effectiveness.

Secondly, I think that the comment blog needs to be addressed. There have been several semesters where I have had to comment on blogs that only got posted infrequently, or if they were posted, only had two sentences. I appreciate that these students blog when they can, but to ask me to comment on them, or to write an original blog instead defeats the purpose of discussion. Maybe once a month, there could be a question posted on the PLA website and a discussion forum on the blogging site that responds to those questions. Students then would all be talking about the same topic and, hopefully, building on each other's comments relating to that topic. One of the issues I have with the comment blogs is that there isn't a conversation. We write a response to someone else's blog, but do they ever read those comments? Do they respond? If commenting on original blogs is the purpose, maybe have blogs due by Thursday evening, comments posted by Saturday evening, and a rebuttal posted by Monday morning. I just think that there needs to be a better forum to see each other's thoughts rather than scavenging through Moveabletype to find the appropriate blog.

Other than varying essay questions and working on the comment system, I have really enjoyed everything that the PLA has offered and will take what I have learned about myself onwards to my future journeys. Good luck to the future classes. And thank you so very much to Mr. and Mrs. Hintz, Dr. Spanier, Dr. Erickson, Melissa, Lisa, and Dean Brady for giving me this wonderful opportunity!
